FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would be grateful if you could provide me with the following information on all known cases whereby the Developer has yet to fulfil their obligation of paying a commuted sum and transferring the Open Space to the Council.

a. Site Name/Address of all Unadopted Areas of Public Open Space within the Council's Jurisdiction.

b. Name of Developer associated with the corresponding site.

c. Date of the Section 106 Agreement to which the Open Space applies.

d. The Agreed Commuted Sum Value to be paid by the Developer.

e. Planning Application Reference(s).

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not hold the information requested in a reportable format.  The Council currently has over 300 S106 agreements with some level of outstanding funds.  Each agreement would need to be scrutinised to establish if open space was provided and then offered to the council for adoption.  Allowing 20 - 30 minutes to locate and trawl through each agreement would require is excess of 100 hours of officer time.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
